Viewmont Community Council Minutes
November 14th, 2024 3:30 PM
PLC Room

Attendees

Tiffany Rowberry (parent)
Sarah Chatterton (parent)
Aaron Hill (parent)

Paul Miller (parent)

Lia Smith (principal)
Steffie Williams (teacher)

Absent
Stacey Orton (parent)
Kristen Snow (teacher)

This is the third meeting of the Community Council for this year
The meeting was opened with a discussion to approve the minutes from the previous meeting.

e A. Hill motioned for the minutes to be approved
e S. Williams seconded the motion
e All were in favor.

L. Smith summarized the changes from the last meeting regarding changes to the digital
citizenship document.

e Flash 360 has been replaced with Summit K12

e Seesaw has been removed

White Ribbon week is coming up, and there is a magician who has reached out to the school
that does assemblies promoting White Ribbon themes. L. Smith is going to see if the magician
would fit this year’s activities.

L. Smith is going to send a link with the four different White Ribbon curriculums to the
Community Council so that the Council can review them prior to the next meeting.
I've Got the Power: https://www.whiteribbonweek.org/power

Let’'s Get Real: https://www.whiteribbonweek.org/real

Media Detective: https://www.whiteribbonweek.org/detective

Brain Power: https://www.whiteribbonweek.org/brainpower

P. Miller motioned to finalize the changes to Viewmont'’s digital citizenship document. A. Hill
seconded the motion, and all were in favor.


https://www.whiteribbonweek.org/power
https://www.whiteribbonweek.org/real
https://www.whiteribbonweek.org/detective
https://www.whiteribbonweek.org/brainpower

L. Smith briefed the Council on the previously approved TSSA amendment, which would
provide all classrooms with TVs. The first TV is scheduled to be installed on November 12th.
Each installation takes 4 to 5 hours to complete.

L. Smith briefed the Council on the plan to replace Viewmont’s playground equipment this
summer. The School District will provide some funds in addition to some funds from the TSSA
fund, Equipment fund, and non specified School Donations. So there is approximately $140K
currently available.

L. Smith met with a consultant from PlayWorld to create 3 proposals with funding amounts near
$140K, $175K, and $200K. With increasing cost, there is improved accessibility for children of
all abilities.

A PTA committee has been formed to make up the difference in cost so that a more accessible
playground can be obtained. Additional goals, which would increase the cost up to $250K,
would further support inclusive playgrounds, with some fencing for safety.

This concluded the agenda. T. Rowberry motioned to adjourn, which was seconded by S.
Williams and agreed unanimously. The meeting was adjourned at approximately 4:00 p.m.



